
FRIENDS OF TORRANCE EXCEPTIONAL ATHLETES

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

March 19, 2013

The meeting was called to order at 6:34 PM by President Morrie Rice.   
Members present were Morrie and Cheryln Rice, Barbara Zelin, Elmer and 
Adrian Bleidistel, Lee Altenes, Karen Geyer, and Kerry Ryerson.  Carol 
Schreiner was absent.  Guests were Phil Duthie and Will Gagne.         

                     Barbara made a motion that the minutes of our March 
meeting be approved as read.  Kerry seconded and the motion carried.                                              
President Morrie Rice stated that we paid the entry fees for last week-end’s 
basketball tournament.  Lee will send Walter a $260 check for Torrance’s 
three teams.  There were comments about how nice our new shorts looked 
on our basketball teams.                                                                                                              
Lee gave the treasurer’s report.  Along with the entry fees, he also will pay 
$816.69 for the Kick-Off dinner.  He stated that our cash on hand is now 
$17,227.35.                                                                                                                                 
The Torrance Young Women’s Group gave a fundraiser for us at Mimi’s 
Cafe.  We have not heard from them as to the amount that was received.                      
Sully’s Golf Tournament will be on April 6th at 11:30 and will benefit Habitat 
for Humanity at Lakewood.  Morrie has Information for anyone interested.  
We are hoping they will put on a golf tournament for us again.   There will 
be a fundraiser for our Bocce Court Project on May 30th.  It will be held at 
the Comedy and Magic Club in Hermosa Beach.  The cost will be $20 per 
ticket.  Karen will get all the details and make a flier to send out.

The next meeting will be April 16th.  The meeting was adjourned at 

7:35 PM.

Respectfully submitted,


